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Last November, Cooley issued an alert advising that the Copyright Office had implemented a new rule requiring all service

providers sheltering under the Digital Millennium Copyright Act (DMCA) safe harbor to re-register in an online database contact

information for their agent to receive notices of copyright infringement under the DMCA. Under the new rules, service providers that

had complied with previous paper-based registration requirements were given until December 2017 to re-register their agent

information in the new electronic system.

In an effort to ensure that no service providers inadvertently miss the deadline, the Copyright Office has now started to send

reminder emails to current designated agents and primary and secondary contacts, reminding them of the registration deadline.

These emails look like this:

U.S. Copyright Office Official Notice: Re-Register DMCA Agent in New Electronic System

Dear Designated Agent:

Under the Digital Millennium Copyright Act ("DMCA") service providers can obtain safe harbor from copyright

infringement liability by, among other things, designating an agent to receive notifications of claimed copyright

infringement.

You are receiving this email because you are listed as the designated agent for an online service provider in the U.S.

Copyright Office's old, paper-based designation system. In December 2016, the Office introduced an online

registration system. As part of the transition to the new system, the Office is requiring that any service provider that

designated an agent with the Office in the old paper system must submit a new designation electronically using the

online registration system by December 31, 2017 if it wishes to maintain an active designation with the Office.

Registration in the new system only costs $6 and only takes a few minutes.

For more information about the new system, please visit https://www.copyright.gov/dmca-directory/. From this

page you can access the new system to complete the registration process, review answers to frequently asked

questions, and watch video tutorials showing how to use the new system.

Please note that any designation made in the old paper-based registration system will only continue to be valid
until December 31, 2017, after which it will expire.

If you have already registered in the new electronic system, you can ignore this message.

Please do not reply to this message as it is being sent from an unattended mailbox. If you have any questions, or you

do not wish to receive these reminders, please contact the Copyright Office at copyosp@loc.gov or (202) 707-1759.

Sincerely,
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We have received a number of inquiries from clients about whether this is a legitimate email from the Copyright Office. It is

legitimate. In fact, the Copyright Office plans to send these notices approximately monthly between now and the end of 2017. You

may even continue to receive these notices after you have re-registered.

While these notices are legitimate, it is always possible that you will receive phishing emails relating to the new registration process.

Please remain vigilant. Do not provide identifying information to anyone outside of the Copyright Office's database, and do not

make any payments outside of the payment processing system. If you receive a notice and are unsure of its authenticity, please

feel free to ask us.

Most important, remember that you will need to complete the online registration by December 31, 2017, and renew it every three

years, to continue to enjoy the valuable protections of the DMCA safe harbor.

This content is provided for general informational purposes only, and your access or use of the content does not create an

attorney-client relationship between you or your organization and Cooley LLP, Cooley (UK) LLP, or any other affiliated practice or

entity (collectively referred to as “Cooley”). By accessing this content, you agree that the information provided does not constitute

legal or other professional advice. This content is not a substitute for obtaining legal advice from a qualified attorney licensed in

your jurisdiction and you should not act or refrain from acting based on this content. This content may be changed without notice. It

is not guaranteed to be complete, correct or up to date, and it may not reflect the most current legal developments. Prior results do

not guarantee a similar outcome. Do not send any confidential information to Cooley, as we do not have any duty to keep any

information you provide to us confidential. This content may be considered Attorney Advertising and is subject to our legal
notices.
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